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Request for Decision   United Townships of Head, Clara & Maria Municipal Council 
Type of Decision 

Meeting Date Friday, November 2, 2012 Report Date Wednesday, October 31, 2012 
Decision 
Required 

 Yes X No 
Priority 

X High  Low 

Direction Only 
 Information Only x 

Type of 
Meeting 

X Open  Closed 

 
REPORT TITLE 

Clerk’s Report – For Information Only #02/11/12/801-2 
 

For your consideration concerning letters to Council and questions raised: 
 

1. Currently the township hall is used for the following: 
a. 18 times per year for euchre; 
b. 3 times per year for large Library Fundraisers – 2 card parties and May 

Madness; 
c. 12 times per year for Seniors luncheons; 
d. 2-3 times per year for Missing Link Fundraisers;  
e. 5-6 times per year for library coffee mornings and other events; 
f. Weekly for children’s program; 
g. Annual CWL senior’s Christmas party; 
h. Annual bingo; 
i. Various times per year for dinners after funerals; 
j. Private functions; 
k. Council functions and meetings; 
l. 2-3 times per week for exercise classes; 
m. 12 times per year for yoga classes. 

 
With the current size of the premises, we are only able to hold 90 people for any one 
event, including support staff, bartenders and entertainers.  This has resulted in the 
loss of some use due to size limitations. 
 

2. As expressed previously, the showers would be installed to meet the government 
requirements for use of the hall for evacuation or first responder support purposes.  
As it stands, without the shower and extra washroom facilities we would not be able 
to open our doors during an emergency.  The board of health would close us down. 

 
3. The lost revenue from the rail lines is quite insignificant at only $13,500. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 


